May 28, 2002

Dr. Richard Foulkes Future Vision Laser Laser Center 40 South Clay – Suite 9 West Hinsdale, IL 60521

Dear Dr. Foulkes:

I just wanted to let you know how pleased I am with my recent laser surgery. My eyesight remains perfect and I have had absolutely no problem whatsoever.

As you know, I spent twenty-two years in the U.S. Secret Service and eight years now as Chief of Police in Orland Park, IL and have worn glasses or contact lenses over twenty of those years. The surgery has freed me from both glasses and contact lenses and made both my professional career and personal life a lot easier than before. It is really a pleasure not to have to worry about my glasses getting knocked off, steamed up, etc. or my contacts drying out, falling out or other related hazards. While my street work in law enforcement is limited as Chief of Police, I can still let you know from recent personal experiences since the surgery and experiences from my officers who have also had the surgery that they feel far more confident in all of their daily activities.

It was a pleasure dealing with you and all of your staff. They could not have been more professional and helpful.

Sincerely,

Timothy J. McCarthy